

Ben Howlett MP House of Commons Westminster London SW1A 0AA 24th November 2016

Dear K

A36/46 Link

We were delighted to read, in the Bath Echo, Highways England's confirmation that a new link road between the A36 and A46 is now included within the next strategic planning phase for road networks across England. There will be a long road ahead (sorry), but it is excellent that a start is now being made on tackling what is the most important single transport issue for Bath. Many thanks for all your hard work to achieve this.

Could FoBRA give further help with collecting signatures for your petition on the link, which currently, I think, has about 2000 signatures?

With my very best wishes,

Yours sincerely

Robin Kerr, Chairman